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April 6, 2013
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
Club president, Mark Picard, called the meeting to order at 11:55 a.m., April 6, 2013.

The meeting was held at the club’s field shelter.  There were 8 members in attendance.

Secretary’s Report:  
The minutes of the February 9, 2013, meeting, were approved.  The club did not have a meeting in March.
Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Hank Mausolf reported that the club account had a balance of $571.60 in checking, plus $25.00 in the petty cash fund, for a total balance of $596.60.  There are no outstanding expenses.  We have 20 active members, 19 of which are paid members.
Field Safety Report:
Field Safety Officer Kirk Hallows said the weather has been terrible for flying this winter.  He had no safety issues to report.
Old Business: 
President Mark Picard reported that he had contacted AMA regarding the Leader Club Program.  The club has already met the requirements for the Bronze level which requires meeting 3 of the electives.  The club will try to meet the 5 electives for Silver Leader Club or possibly the 9 electives required for Gold Leader Club.  
The date for the club picnic and fun fly has been set for August 17, 2013, which is Model Aviation Day.  Invitations will be sent to other area clubs.  The club will contact area hobby shops for donations of raffle items

The club will begin selling lunches at the field on Saturdays to raise funds for gas for the mower.  Last year the club raised enough money, from the sale of lunches, to mow the field all summer.    Thanks to Sharon Picard for donating the delicious sugar cookies included with the lunches sold right after the meeting.
Thanks to Mark and Sharon Picard who donated a “new” used grill to the club.  Also, thanks to Kirk and Jamie Hallows for picking up the grill at Mark’s house and carting away the old one.  
New Business:
Hank Mausolf reported that the AMA presently has a membership of 140,615 members, including 13,510 new members.   Hank suggested the club members go to the AMA website Government Relations Blog and check out the status of each state in regarding the drone legislation.
Hank informed the club that AMA is implementing a research survey.  If you complete the survey by April 12 you will qualify for a model aircraft and radio prize drawing.  Hank said the NMPRA will be held sometime in July.  He also reported that a letter was posted on the internet stating that there will be a model aviation user fee.  It is a FRAUD!
. 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:18 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
.  
